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Meetings of the Board of Directors of the 

Gosford Erina Business Chamber Inc 

2020/2021 

 
DIRECTOR’S NAME POSITION MEETINGS ATTENDED 

 
Rod Dever 

 

President 

 

11 

 

Petrina Waddell 

 

Vice President 

 

9 

 

David Evers 

 

Treasurer 

 

9 

 

Edgar Adams 

 

Director 

 

8 

 

Gabby Bowles 

 

Director 

 

7 

 

Michael Trimblett 

 

Director 

 

10 

 

Darren Fischer 

 

Director 

 

11 

 

Anna Cruckshank 

 

Director 

 

8 

Lois Marshall Director 11 

   

 
11 Board Meetings held 

 

Life Members of the Chamber 

L.R.Graham (deceased), A.D. Eather (deceased), R. Dibben 

(deceased), R.A. Mortimer (deceased), J. Phillips (deceased), 

W.A. Hecker (deceased), L.F. Graham, R.J. Edwards,  

C. Blackett, G. Black, D. Ingram, D. Humphries (deceased), L. 

De Martin, R. Hincksman (deceased), D. Warwick, L. Hood, 

Ron Sharpe OAM (deceased) & Edgar Adams 
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Presidents Report 

 

We are certainly glad the year that was is now behind us. I would hope that it is the last time the 

business, industry and the wider community will experience lockdowns, restrictions and limitations 

which challenge our way of life.  

 

To all those who lost a loved one, or experienced hardship or personal challenges, my thoughts 

are with you.  It has not been easy for many. I know this from my interaction with business and I 

commend you all for your resilience over this time.  

 

Over the past year the Chamber, its staff and Board, have experienced the same business and 

personal impacts as you all. We were not immune to the DELTA impact and were forced to cease 

operations and standdown staff for several months. We were also restricted in our services and 

events, but we are still here to talk about it. Sadly, some businesses are not. To those who worked 

hard and battled to remain viable in business over the past year I commend you and to those 

who could not continue any longer, I respect you.  

 

Outside of Covid, the GEBC was able to finally come back to operation and for events in 

September 2020 and over the time to June 2021 we hosted the Federal Treasurer, the NSW State 

Minister for Small Business, the incoming CEO of Central Coast Council and The Interim 

Administrator of Central Coast Council. We were also fortunate to secure speakers from our local 

Members of Parliament and a brilliant speaker from the financial services sector. We return to in 

person events again in November 2021 with the NSW Minister for Customer Service and Minister 

for Digital.  

 

Sadly, due to the lockdowns, we had to again cancel our Annual Business Awards. We will 

however, be back bigger and better than ever for 2022 and we look forward to celebrating all 

that is great in our local business environment.  

 

The 26th of October 2020 is a date that cannot go unspoken. It was this date that the Minister for 

Local Government acted and suspended Central Coast Council (Councillors) and appointed an 

Interim Administrator due to major financial matters. The inquiry into the cause is presently 

underway.   

 

Earlier this year we were pleased to see the NSW State Government announce their Education 

Precinct for Gosford with the inclusion of a University Campus for the city core. The Chamber has 

been a long advocate for this facility. We are now awaiting the details of the successful tender 

to operate the University. Once this is announced (hopefully in November / December 2021) we 

will see the tender process for the development and construction works to allow the facilities to 

be created. We are also still awaiting a positive announcement for commuter parking in the city 

as these were the No: 1 and No: 2 projects that the Chamber Board have been working and 

focused on having delivered.  

 

In November / December 2019 the GEBC – through its subcommittee launched Gosford Beats. 

This is a city music and entertainment project aimed at activating public spaces and connecting 

entertainment with businesses. We have engaged a Co-ordinator for this project and whilst this 

has been a learning curve for many, the concept its strong and has a lot of support. 

 

Overall, the Chamber is in a relatively good position as a business group. We have good 

connectivity which we have had to call on over the past year for assistance for our members, 

but that of course is part of our role.  
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Thank you to our sponsors. We have had a rough year with some of our services and your 

contribution has allowed us to operate and support our members when they need us most.  

 

As we close off for another year, I would like to thank the Board for their support and commitment. 

As a group of volunteers, each person puts in a lot of time and effort to make the Chamber what 

it is and to be here for our members. A special mention to the executive, Petrina Waddell as Vice 

President and David Evers as Treasurer. Thank you both. Your contribution and assistance have 

been immeasurable.  

 

Thank you also to our staff / office team. Jenny, our Office Co-ordinator, has again delivered to 

a high standard. She has been a great support. I cannot put into words how grateful I am to her 

for her assistance. And Jane, who is presently the Beats Coordinator – thank you! 

 

Finally, and most importantly, thank you to you, our members. Without you we would not exist. I 

hope that over this past challenging year where we have advocated for you and represented 

you as needed for crisis covid payments, information and support, that you have seen value in 

the work we do with what is at times a limited number of resources.  

 

We will now move to the election of office bearers for the next 12 months and I wish everyone 

the highest level of business success you can have over this time.  

 

Thank you again for your belief in the Chamber. Thanks also for your support for the leadership 

which I have been privileged to be the President of for this past term.  

 

Kind regards 

 

 
 

Rod Dever 

Chamber President  
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Treasurers Report 

 

As a result of the activity undertaken by the Chamber during the last 3 years, the Chamber is in 
a strong financial position, and is well positioned to actively support business initiatives on the 
Central Coast beyond 2022.  
 
During the 2020/2021 Financial year, the Chamber continued to be significantly restricted in 
what we could provide. Despite this, I am very proud to highlight (again this year) that Chamber 
is in a better financial position, and we have more exciting plans at a Board level to support 
more Central Coast businesses in the next 12 months.  
 
The Chamber continues to be a strong voice advocating, on behalf of small business, to all 
levels of Government, to ensure your needs are supported, and you have every opportunity to 
grow. 
 
Our Board’s number one priority continues to ensure the creation of a University campus in the 
Gosford CBD. In the last 12 months, we have seen the “green shoots” of growth that have 
started a result of the new Newcastle University’s investment in the Medical precinct, and we 
want this to continue, with momentum. The employment, social and business opportunities that 
flow from this project, are extraordinary, and we are very close to making sure it happens. 
 
The State Government has committed the land. The Federal Government has committed to 
providing the student numbers. We are awaiting the announcement of the successful University 
partner, that will mark a key point for Gosford (our Regional Capital). We will continue to do 
everything we can to ensure this opportunity is not lost to the Central Coast – we have asked for 
it, and we deserve it! This can make an extraordinary difference into the future. 
 
With Covid restrictions easing, the Chamber has also been initiating “on the ground projects” to 
help support Business in Gosford post Covid.  
 
We have started our “Gosford Beats” project, which will use music and local artists to bring back 
people (locals and tourists) back into Gosford. The simple aim is to stimulate the local economy 
(particularly the hospitality and tourism sectors).  We will continue to work with the team at 
Central Coast Council on this project, and we look forward to doing more on this project (and 
others similar) into the future. I would also like to offer a special thanks the Committee of GBID, 
who due to their sponsorship and support, allowed the expansion of the Beats project. We will 
have also pledged to undertake more properly targeted initiatives into the future.   
 
Since our last Annual report, the political world has seen significant changes. We have new 
local Council management, a new Premier, and even a new State Government opposition team. 
What hasn’t changed, is the willingness of the Chamber to make advocate for our members, so 
they have every opportunity to prosper (whatever politics exist at the time). Post Covid, it is 
crucial that that all levels of Government support for the Coast now, in the sectors that need the 
help. 
 
Our financial position post Covid, has placed us in a very strong position. If we consider the 
Chambers 2020/2021 financial results 
 

1. Our Net Assets Position has more than doubled. We are able to support Members 
strongly. 

2. We have significantly increased Sponsorship, despite Covid. We have supporters who 
are aligned with our goals. 



ANNUAL REPORT 2020/2021 

3. We were not able to run the physical events that we hoped to, and as a result the many 
lunches and Business Awards could not be held. Events have been planned, 
scheduled, and will naturally increase in 2022. 

4. We have enjoyed more support from our Members this year, despite Covid. We will be 
encouraging more members to join the Chamber. The stronger our support is, the 
bigger difference we can make. 

5. We have invested in new team members, and the key resources they need to get our 
projects off the ground. This has increased capacity will help us get more done in 2022.  

  
The Chamber generated a profit of $47,270 in the 2021 Financial Year (up from $5,200).  
 
Our net asset position has also improved to $74,427 at 30 June 2020 (up from $27,157 prior 
year). 
 
I am proud to be a part of the Board of the Chamber and represent the Board as its Treasurer. 
As I said last year (and the year before), I am excited about what the next year will bring us! 
 
  
Kind Regards 
 
 
  
David Evers 
Treasurer           
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200 Mann Street Gosford NSW 2250 

PO Box 120 Gosford NSW 2250 

 

Tel: (02) 4323 1735   Email: info@gebc.com.au 

www.gebc.com.au 
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